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22.03.2020 

 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Coronavirus (Covid-19) 
 
Baldragon Academy Specific Arrangements Monday 23 to Friday 27 March 2020 – Targeted Groups 
 
The Scottish Government has indicated all Schools and Early Learning and Childcare settings will be closed for 
normal business from Monday 23 March 2020.   
 
Following our previous communications regarding the offer of a provision for learning for targeted groups, as 
identified by the Scottish Government, I am now able to advise you specifically of arrangements at Baldragon 
Academy. 

• School will be open for your child between 9am and 3.15pm on Monday 23 March until Friday 27 March 2020 

• Your child should arrive via the front main school entrance – all other pupil entrances will be closed 

• Your child should register with a member of staff at the front main school entrance on arrival 

• Your child should follow all recommended health and hygiene procedures.  This includes: 

o washing their hands, as per national guidance, immediately upon arriving at school 

o ensuring that they always remain the nationally recommended 2 metres (3 steps) apart from other 

children and school staff and in all school areas, i.e. in all classrooms, corridors, stairwells, during 

intervals and when queuing 

o washing their hands before eating 

o washing their hands after toileting 

o no sharing of common resources with other children such as pens, pencils, rulers etc … (your child will 

be equipped with their own learning pack with the necessary resources should they require this). 

If your child is entitled to free school meals, these will be provided by Tayside Contracts via our main school 
canteen.  If not, please ensure that your child brings fresh water, snacks and a packed lunch to see them through 
the day.  
 
Please note, we are not recommending that your child leaves school during our revised opening hours of 9am to 
3.15pm, i.e. to visit local shops during break times.  If you do require your child to leave school, please advise us 
specifically, as we will not be expecting your child to return to school if they leave during our revised school 
hours.  This is to help support our emergency evacuation procedures and the action of social distancing. 
 
Your child will follow a bespoke timetable and will engage in learning activities appropriate to their age, stage and 
ability.  These activities will be led by Baldragon Academy teachers and may not be your child’s usual teacher. 
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Remember, if you or any member of your family, including your child, has been required to follow the national 
guidance on self-isolation due to COVID-19 symptoms, then the conditions of self-isolation remain to help control 
the spread of the virus to friends and others – www.nhsinform.scot – and your child should not attend school 
until cleared to do so. 
 
We also have a range of ‘hard copy’ learning packs available for your child to take away.  Furthermore, our 
Baldragon Academy Remote Learning Portal - https://sites.google.com/dd.glow.scot/baldragonacademyrlp - is 
our single source for all remote learning during school closure.  Here you will be able to access Glow, Microsoft 
Teams and learning activities for all curriculum areas and subjects.  Glow and Microsoft Teams are the platforms 
for your child to remotely engage with their teacher and your child’s teacher will be regularly communicating and 
directing learning via these platforms. 
 
I wish to reassure you that Dundee City Council’s Children and Families Service is continuing to work with 
Headteachers across the city to deal with the impact of the situation as it develops.   
 
Please note that on Friday 27 March, school will close for all at 3.15pm for the Easter Holiday. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
H McAninch 
Headteacher 
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